Governing lowa's public universities and special schools

University of Iowa
Iowa State University
University of Northern Iowa
Iowa School for the Deaf
Iowa Braille and Sight Saving School
Lakeside Laboratory Regents Resource Center
Northwest Iowa Regents Resource Center
Quad-Cities Graduate Center
Southwest Iowa Regents Resource Center



Bruce L. Rastetter, President, Alden
Katie S. Mulholland, President Pro Tem, Marion
Nicole C. Carroll, Carroll
Milt J. Dakovich, Waterloo
Robert N. Downer, Iowa City
Ruth R. Harkin, Cumming
Larry E. McKibben, Marshalltown
Subhash C. Sahai, Webster City
Hannah M. Walsh, Spirit Lake

Robert Donley, Executive Director

September 5, 2014

Michael E. Marshall Secretary of the Senate State Capitol Building Des Moines, IA 50319 Carmine Boal Chief Clerk of the House State Capitol Building Des Moines, IA 50319

Re: Transfer of Funds – Regional Study Centers

Dear Members of the Iowa General Assembly:

The 2014 General Assembly appropriated a total of \$383,848 and codified the language provided in FY 2013 and FY 2014 appropriations to authorize the Board of Regents to transfer funds between the three regional study centers (Iowa Code §262.28). At its meeting on August 6, 2014, the Board of Regents approved the transfer of \$20,000 from the Southwest Iowa Regents Resource Center to the Northwest Iowa Regents Resource Center. The funding allocations and objectives for the regional study centers for FY 2015 are effective July 1, 2014.

	FY 2013	FY 2014	Final FY 2015
	Allocation	Transfer	Allocation
Southwest Iowa Regents Resource Center	\$202,734	-\$20,000	\$182,734
Northwest Iowa Regents Resource Center	\$76,114	+\$20,000	\$96,114
Quad Cities Graduate Center	\$5,000	\$0	\$5,000
Total	\$283,848	\$0	\$283,848

Purpose of Transfer:

- ♦ Decrease of \$20,000 from the Southwest Iowa Regents Resource Center for a FY 2015 revised allocation of \$182,734. The Center relocated to the campus of Iowa Western Community College in Summer 2011. The funds allocated to marketing and other support services need to be reallocated to the Northwest Iowa Regents Resource Center.
- ♦ Increase of \$20,000 to the Northwest Iowa Regents Resource Center for a FY 2015 revised allocation of \$96,114. Locating the Center on the Western Iowa Technical Community College campus has enhanced the Regent universities' presence in the region, built a strong connection with the community colleges in the region, and increased the connection with prospective students interested in either distance or residential programs at the undergraduate and graduate levels. The funding will be used to continue to implement the plan to staff the Center at an appropriate level and to work with the community colleges and the communities in addressing their educational needs, especially in the STEM fields.

Transfer of Funds September 5, 2014 Page 2

No change in the allocation of \$5,000 to the Quad Cities Graduate Center. The funding is consistent with the level of direct services provided to Regent university students. The bulk of the Center's budget is allocated to administrative overhead. The value added by the Center is limited because the services it provides to the universities and their students are duplicative of services already provided by the universities, including registration and support services.

This approach will address the goals of the Board of Regents 2010-2016 Strategic Plan related to distance education.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Robert Donley dg/h/aa/de/sept14/GA

cc: Glen Dickinson, LSA

Robin Madison, LSA David Roederer, DOM Dave Fardal, DOM Legislative Liaisons Legislative Log